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April 27, 2023

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. |1%. s. 2023

REITERATION OF THE IMPLEMENTATION OF MODULAR DISTANCE LEARNING
AS PROVIDED IN DEPED ORDER NO. 037 8. 2022
(OASOPS Memorandum No. 2023-077)

To:  Assistant Schools Division Superintendents
Division Chiefs
Education Program and District Supervisors
Elementary and Secondary School Heads
All Others Concerned

1. In view of the many requests from both elementary and secondary schools for the
implementation of alternative delivery mode (ADM) due to extremely hot weather
condition, this Office reiterates the Implementation of Modular Distance Learning
as Provided in DepEd Order No. 037s s. 2022, and as stated in OASOPS
Memorandum No. 077 s. 2023.

2. In a short survey conducted by the SDO, some 480 schools are opting to have ADM,
i.e. limited face-to-face/and online modality to safeguard their learners from the
adverse effects of the scorching summer heat.

3. It is further reminded that school heads are given the authority to decide and
determine the most applicable Learning Modality to be adopted with respect to their
local scenarios and situation. To this effect, class programs must be submitted by
the elementary school heads to their respective District Supervisors, while

secondary school heads shall hand in theirs to the Education Program Supervisors-
Caretaker of the district.

4. School heads need not to submit request for approval of the implementation of
modular distance learning, instead online reporting shall be complied every
Thursday @ 10AM through this link https:/ /shorturl.at/ bhiZ28.

5. This Office shall monitor all schools and prepare the corresponding report for
submission to the Regional Office.

6. Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

Schoold Division Superintendent
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